
    

Ladewig-Zinkgraf American Legion Post 243 
40 Stafford Street, P.O. Box 416, Plymouth, WI 53073 

www.wilegionpost243.org 

Post business meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM 

Officers 

Commander Mark Provencher Jr. 910-388-7641  Sgt. at Arms – Richard Merz                   920-980-4376 

1st Vice Jeff Zinkgraf                           920-602-8505  Sgt. at Arms – Neil Dearborn  920-838-0631 

2nd Vice Kelly Wilfer                           920-207-5571  Adjutant – Konrad Kaczkowski  920-892-2651 

Chaplain Brennan Wegener                                           Finance Officer – Rick Zinkgraf             920-893-0686 

Service Officer-Ed Schroeder  920-892-6284                 Sheboygan Veterans Office                   920-459-3053 

Auxiliary Unit 243 Officers 

Co President Ann Kaczkowski  920-892-2651  Secretary Kathy Doebert  920-838-4995 

Co President Karen Degner  920-918-9772  Membership – Cindy Faller                     920-449-5323 

Vice President Linda Johnson                  920-377-1807  Treasurer Kelly Wilfer 920-207-5571 

Chaplain Jean Blindauer  920-980-3991                 Parliamentarian Kathy Halloran              920-980-8991                          

Hall Rental Katrina Glocke 920-334-1026 

 

Meeting Highlights 
13 July 2021 

Attendance: 29 
Membership: Please welcome Rev. Thomas Fleishmann USAF Veteran and Brennan Wegener USAF Veteran and 
he will be a Legion Rider. Welcome these members to the largest Veteran Service Organization in the United 
States. 
Post Pizza Party: 29 Legion member family members attended. Special Thanks to S.A.L. member Shawn Grothe 
for using his employee discount to help defray the cost. Auxiliary President Ann Kaczkowski for providing ice 
cream and topping. 
Shooting Sports: DuWayne Wieck reported he will be putting out a news release about the Legion Shooting 
Sports and how to sign up to be a participant  
Sick Call: Service Officer Ed Schroeder reported he now has access to all of Rocky Knoll and visited many 
Veterans, Post members and non-members. 
Taps: S.A.L. member Kent Wilson 68 passed away June 25th, 2021 and served 31 years as a law enforcement 
officer 
*Special Note*: Post member, Past Chaplain and Vietnam War Veteran Dave Ronn will be honored by Hogs for 
Heroes as the 20th recipient of a Harley Davidson motorcycle. Presentation will be on July 24th, 2021 at Fond 
du Lac Post 75 from 2:00 – 4:00 PM. The Post Honor Guard will post the colors. For more information contact 
Commander Mark Provencher Jr 910-388-7641 or DuWayne Wieck at 920-627-1879 
POW/MIA: Dennis Halloran reported 16 Missing in Action remains were identified in the month of June 2021 
for proper burial; US Army 1-Burma, 2-Germany, 2-North Korea, 1-South Korea; US Navy 9-Pearl Harbor; US 
Army Air Force 1-Romania. May they now rest in Peace. 
Packer Raffle: This year more than ever we need YOUR SUPPORT for this once-a-year Post fund raiser. Tickets 
for the raffle are $5.00 apiece and No more than 2,000 will be sold. PLEASE contact Kelly Wilfer at 920-207-5571 
or Jeff Zinkgraf 920-602-8505 for your tickets or for additional tickets. The drawing will be Saturday September 
11th, 2021 10:00 AM at the Post. Don’t want to support the NFL then think of it as supporting the Post efforts 
to support Veteran programs. 
Post Picnic: Sunday August 15th, 2021 11:00 AM – 4:00 PM at Lone Oak park on Valley Road Plymouth. $5.00 
per person Please bring the beverage of your choice and maybe a lawn chair, there are picnic tables. Please 
contact Rick Zinkgraf No Later Than August 10th 2021 at 920-893-0686. 
920-893-0686. Chicken breast and pulled pork sandwiches, beans and German potato salad. If you plan on 
bringing something to pass, Please! let us know. 
Sheboygan County Council: The Post will be well represented with Post members as County officers; Mike 
Hansen-County Commander, Kelly Wilfer-Vice Commander, Mike Liebelt-Adjutant and Dave Niedfeldt-Sgt. At 
Arms. 
New Post Appointments: The Commander has appointed Richard Merz and Neil Dearborn as Post Sgt at Arms 
and Brennan Wegener as Post Chaplain. 
Social Night and G.I. Breakfast: Plans are in the works for both Post events. There will be some changes as a 
result of the pandemic. The August newsletter will have the Updates. 
S.A.L.: Squadron Commander Mike Kalsbeek reported the Blood Drive on June 30th was a huge success. The 
Red Cross needed 25 pints and 35 were donated, next drive August 25th. Next S.A.L. meeting Thursday July 29th 
at the Post 6:00 PM. 

Next Post Meeting Tuesday August 10th 7:00 PM at the Post 
 

                                                          Auxiliary Notes 

Nothing to report this month but please remember to join everyone for the Post Picnic at Lone Oak Park on 

Sunday August 15th, from 11am to 4pm. It includes all Legion Family members. Food will be provided, just 

bring your own beverage, $5.00 per person call Rick Zinkgraf at 920-893-0686 No Later than August 10th. See 

you then and have a fun summer! 

http://www.wilegionpost243.org/

